

Indian Creek News

August 1989

LOTS OF NEW NEIGHBORS!!!!!!

James and Michele Larsen moved into their new home on Lot 9 Candle Ridge Road on July 1st. Jim owns and operates Central Illinois X-Ray. They have a two year old daughter Sara and two golden retrievers - Max and Bailey. They have lived in the area for 6 years with Jim originally from Michigan and Michele from Lockport.

Tom and Kathy Nelson have started construction on Lot 71 on Bent Tree Lane and hope to move in November. Tom works in the Advertising Department at State Farm and Kathy teaches at McLean. They have four children - Jack and Mike are married and Terri and Jim have just graduated from Monmouth College. They are originally from Peoria.

Bob and Janice Norris are building on Lot 41 on the corner of Timber Creek Court and Candle Ridge Road. They own the National Pride Car Wash on Empire. Bob is a realtor with Brady Realty and Janice is the bookkeeper for Brady Construction. They have 3 grown children - a son living in Peoria and a son and daughter living in town. They recently moved back to the area from Kansas City. Bob is building the house himself using almost the same plans as a house they had in Kansas City. They plan to move in November.

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION:

Volunteers will be needed for a Saturday morning work session sometime in September to work on improvement of the nature trail. Call Larry Meyer if you are interested in helping.

If you have any questions or concerns on road maintenance of our county roads, please let Larry know because he plans to meet with the Road Commissioner to establish guidelines for Indian Creek.

WATER ASSOCIATION:

Parts are still on order for replacement of the hydrant on Pepperwood Court. Homeowners affected will be without water for a full day with a boil order after. You will be notified if you are affected by this hydrant change.

REMEMBER THE ANNUAL FALL PICNIC ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 24th.